
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 3 May we celebrated the feast of Blessed Br 

Edmund Rice as each House group gathered for a brief liturgy 

to acknowledge his enduring legacy of positive action to 

address social inequalities and injustices, especially through 

education.  While he provided food and clothing for poor 

students in Waterford, he saw that only education could 

provide a means to break out of the hopeless cycle of poverty.  

Edmund Rice schools around the world today aim to offer a 

holistic education while encouraging students to be responsive 

to the needs of today’s poor and marginalised people. 

  

In Friday’s assembly we will acknowledge many achievements 

in many areas of life in the College.  I make mention of just a 

couple of events.  The annual ACC Athletics Carnival took 

place at the end of last term with the Parade Athletics Team 

achieving a threepeat of victories, the first time in the College’s 

history.  It is but one good example of students committing to a 

cause and making a real team effort.  

 

May has been in many ways the month of the Performing Arts.  

In a few short weeks we have had hugely successful events 

such as the Autumn Concert; congratulations to Miss 

Bousejean and the Year 12 Theatre Studies students for their 

performance of The Real Inspector Hound; and to the staff and 

students that attended the Generations in Jazz competition in 

Mt Gambier, South Australia.  Another great team effort is 

evident with the preparations for the Parade/Mercy Musical The 

Addams Family, which is fast approaching and promises to be 

another in a long line of great performances.  Booking details 

are in this Newsletter.   

Year 7 parents have received an email invitation to the Annual 

Year 7 Parents Dinner on Thursday 30 May.  A copy of this 

invitation is included in this Newsletter.  I encourage Year 7 

parents to come along to this gathering, which is supported by 

the Parents of Parade Committee.  

  

The ACC Football and Soccer seasons are now well under way 

at all year levels.  The 1st XVIII Football play next week in the 

ANZAC Game against St Bede’s.  At this game we remember 

all those Paradians who served in the Armed Forces as well as 

welcome back to the College the Class of 1969. 

 

Last week we received the news of the death of Les Murray, 

The Bard of Bunyah, one of Australia’s greatest poets. Bunyah 

is where he grew up on a poor dairy farm, and it is where he 

returned in adulthood. His thirty volumes of poetry covered a 

vast, creative landscape and big subjects like death, nation and 

religion, but his poetic heartland was Australian life – often the 

rural poor, beyond the boundaries of city sensibilities.  In a 

2005 interview in the Paris Review he described himself as a 

“freak – but happily my freakishness was in language … It was 

a very great epiphany for me to realise that poetry is 

inexhaustible, that I would never get to the end of its 

resources,” he said. “I am obsessive, I fear. It goes with being 

mildly autistic.”  

 

A Catholic convert as a young man, Mr Murray prefaced 

several of his books with the dedication “To the glory of God”. 

In 2016, Australian Catholic University awarded him an 

honorary doctorate in recognition of his contribution to 

Australian literature and to contemporary poetry.  Whilst we 

mourn his death, we are grateful for the inexhaustible resource 

that his poetry.  Vale Les Murray. 

 

To all of the mothers in the Parade community, every blessing 

for Mothers Day on Sunday 12 May. 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Acting Principal 

No. 8  8 May 2019 



 

 

“Mothers love is peace.  It need not be acquired.  It need 

not be deserved.”  - Eric Fromm 
 

Parade College extends an invitation 

to all Year 7 Students  

and their Mothers/Special Woman to the 
 

Year 7 Mother & Son Evening 

7.15pm for 7:30pm start 

Tuesday 14 May,  

Chapel of the Holy Spirit 

Bundoora Campus 
 

Please join us for this annual celebration 

Supper provided 
 

RSVP by Thursday 9 May to 

Kylie.Kuppe@parade.vic.edu.au 

9468-3730 

Enquiries to Kylie Kuppe 

Kylie.Kuppe@parade.vic.edu.au 

9468-3300 



 

From the Dean of Learning 
Years 10 to 12 
 

 

 

 

General Achievement Test (GAT) for Unit 3 & 4 

students - Wednesday 12 June 10.00am to 1.15pm 

All VCE students undertaking a Unit 3/4 subject in 2019 will 

be sitting the General Achievement Test (GAT) on 

Wednesday 12 June in the Greening Auditorium.  

 

Although there is no need to study for this test, it is 

advantageous to be familiar with the type of questions asked 

and the format of this three-hour task.  With this in mind, all 

students involved will have the opportunity to attend a 

presentation on the GAT on Wednesday 15 May.  

 

Students will also be able to take away a practice paper to 

assist them in their preparation for the task.  

 

Details regarding the arrangements on the day of the GAT will 

be delivered to students at a later date.  More information for 

students and parents on the GAT can be found at: https://

www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/gat/aboutgat.aspx  

 

Mr Paul Fahey 

Dean of Learning Years 10 to 12 

From the Dean of Learning 
Years 7 to 9 
 

 

 

 

NAPLAN Testing 2019 – Year 7 and Year 9 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests for Year 7 and Year 9 students, 

will be held on Tuesday 14, Wednesday 15 and Thursday 

16 May.  

 

Please note that students are required to bring a basic 

scientific calculator to the Numeracy test on Thursday 16 

May.   

 

Please make sure your son has his calculator on that date. 

For more information about the tests, please visit the 

NAPLAN (www.naplan.edu.au) or VCAA websites (https://

www.vcaa.vic.edu.au).  

 

When not involved in NAPLAN testing, normal classes 

occur. 

 

Year 9 Capabilities Day - Wednesday 15 May 

Once Year 9 students conclude their NAPLAN test on 

Wednesday 15 May, in place of the Excel program, students 

will remain at their regular campus for the entire day.  

 

Students will be required to complete capability lessons for 

the core subjects of English, Mathematics, Humanities, 

Science and Religion. Students will require their laptops to 

complete these lessons.  Student work associated with each 

lesson will be required to be submitted by the end of that 

day.  

 

Year 9 students may wear their sports uniform on this day. 

 

Mr Maurice Petruccelli 

Dean of Learning Years 7 to 9 

Wednesday 22 May 
is a Student Free Day 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/gat/aboutgat.aspx
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/gat/aboutgat.aspx
http://www.naplan.edu.au
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/prep10/naplan/parents/index.aspx
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/prep10/naplan/parents/index.aspx


 

Teens choosing screen time 
over sleep time 
 

 

 

 

 

From The Resilience Project April Newsletter 

 

Sometimes it seems like devices and screens surround us. 

Phones, tablets, televisions, computers…They’re shiny and 

bright and seem to be particularly good at attracting children. 

 

If you find convincing children to put down their iPhone or 

tablet to be a challenge, you could be dealing with a screen 

time addiction.  At least, that’s what Dr Chris Seton, a leading 

paediatric and adolescent sleep physician from the Woolcock 

Medical Institute believes. 

 

Dr Seton featured on ABC Radio Melbourne last month, 

suggesting that screen time for children could in fact be as 

addictive as heroin. It’s a scary thought and at the very least 

some children’s obsession with screen time is certainly a 

concerning behavioural issue. 

 

A major concern is the resulting sleep deprivation, with 

children using devices when they should be sleeping. 

 

Government health authorities refer to sleep research that 

suggests teenagers require around nine to ten hours of sleep 

each night.  Even thirty minutes of extra sleep (or thirty 

minutes less) can have an impact on a young person’s mood, 

concentration, academic performance, physical reflexes and 

memory. 

 

At Resilient Youth, our 2016/2017 survey data shows 48% of 

Year 7 to 12 students self-report that they are not getting at 

least eight hours sleep each night. 

 

And 68% of Year 7 to 12 students report using technology 

between 10.00pm and 6.00am. I think we know where those 

missing hours of sleep are going… 

 

The attachment young people have to devices is strong, but 

there are things we can – and should – try to break the habit of 

living life through a screen and hopefully improve other areas 

of children’s lives as a result. 

5 Ways to Reduce Screen Time 

1. Make bedrooms no-screen-zones 

2. Model the behaviour and set a good example 

3. Put limits in place for screen time 

4. Screen time shouldn’t be a reward 

5. Highlight alternative activities 

 

Miss Regina Rowan 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  

http://www.abc.net.au/radio/melbourne/programs/drive/screen-addiction/8454680
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/teenagers-and-sleep
http://www.resilientyouth.org.au/survey
http://www.resilientyouth.org.au/survey


 



 

Altior Program 

 

 

 

 

 

The Altior program, previously known as Advanced 

Placement, is a challenging program which extends and 

enriches students in the core subject areas of English, 

Humanities, Science and Mathematics.  

 

Altior is firmly focused on high levels of academic 

achievement and students are expected to maintain their 

levels of achievement.  

 

Year 7 Altior is open to incoming Year 6 students enrolled at 

Parade College.   

 

Application forms are mailed to all incoming Parade College 

students with other enrolment information. Families need to 

provide evidence of high achievement in the selection criteria 

which includes students’ academic results, NAPLAN, teacher 

recommendation, ACER school based testing as well as 

parental, self and teacher surveys.  

 

Altior is aimed at students who are academically consistent 

across all four core subjects, who are highly motivated and 

have an excellent work ethic. Altior operates in Semester 2 

only in Year 7.  

 

Entry into Year 8 and 9 Altior is via offer based on a selection 

criteria including students’ academic results, NAPLAN, 

teacher recommendation, external testing, school based 

ACER testing and College participation.  

 

Entry into Year 8 and 9 is not automatic based on Year 7 

participation.  

 

Altior runs as Year level classes at the Bundoora campus in 

all four core subjects.  At Preston, Years 7, 8, and 9 are in one 

class in all four core subjects. 

 

The Altior staff are all experts in their own Learning Areas and 

work to ensure that the boys receive every opportunity to 

maintain their high levels of achievement. 

The Altior staff at Preston are Ms Carla Di Vito (English), 

Mrs Justine Barnes (Humanities), Mr Julian Pileggi 

(Mathematics), and Mrs Geraldine Nicholas (Science) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above L-R: Ms Carla Di Vito, Mrs Justine Barnes,  

Mr Julian Pileggi, and Mrs Geraldine Nicholas 

 

The Altior staff at Bundoora are Ms Christina Marazita (Year 

7 English), Mr Andrew Walker (Year 7 Humanities), Mr Paul 

Davis (Year 7 Mathematics), Miss Rachael Costanzo (Year 

7 Science), Miss Jessica De Bono (Year 8 English), Mr 

Jonathon Dib (Year 8 Humanities), Mr Cameron Elmore 

(Year 8 Mathematics), Mr Marcus Corlett (Year 8 Science), 

Miss Louise Burn (Year 9 English), Mr Lance Nilsson (Year 

9 Humanities), Mr Domenic Di Fabio (Year 9 Mathematics), 

and Mr Russell McKenzie (Year 9 Science) 

Above L-R: Ms Christina Marazita, Mr Andrew Walker, 

Mr Paul Davis, and Miss Rachael Costanzo  

Above L-R: Miss Jessica De Bono, Mr Jonathon Dib,  

Mr Cameron Elmore, and Mr Marcus Corlett  

Above L-R: Miss Louise Burn, Mr Lance Nilsson,  

Mr Domenic Di Fabio, and Mr Russell McKenzie  

 

Ms Geraldine Nicholas 

Coordinator, Gifted and Talented Programs. 



 



 

Year 10 Food Studies 
MasterChef Challenge 
 

 

 

 

This semesters MasterChef Challenge saw four groups of 

Year 10 Food Studies classes participate in the challenge! 

What was the challenge I hear you ask, see below for further 

details: 

 

The Brief 

• prepare a lunch product that would be suitable for 

sale in the school canteen 

 

Considerations 

• likes and dislikes of your guest judge, availability of 

ingredients, cost of item 

 

Constraints 

• 100 minutes to prepare the item, fresh and seasonal 

ingredients must be included, allergies or intolerances 

of your guest judge 

 

Although students were aware of the variety of ingredients 

that would be available on the day, they did not know the 

quantities.  They had to be prepared to switch up their dish at 

the last minute. 

 

Once our budding chefs had hatted up, there was an 

almighty rush to the ingredient bench to secure their choices. 

Products made throughout the week included creamy 

carbonara, Mexican wraps, homemade sausage rolls, 

vegetarian pasta, special fried rice and homemade gnocchi 

with Napoli sauce! 

 

Thank you to all staff who visited the kitchen during this time, 

our guest judges and to the Year 10 food studies boys who 

gave it their all. 

 

Happy Cooking! 

 

Mrs Jennifer Najdenovski 

Food Technology Teacher 

 



 

The B16 Lapathon 
‘Paws 4 Kids’ 
 

 

 

 

On Friday 22 March the students of Bodkin 16 took part in 

the Lapathon for the MacKillop Foundations’ initiative of 

“Paws for Kids”. 

 

To give a rundown, each student was asked to receive a 

pledge from their family, friends or the wider community, to 

run laps around Bunjil Park.  The amount pledged by each 

person was multiplied by the number of laps run. 

 

In total B16 successfully ran 244 laps (88,000 meters) and 

raised a total of $2642.00.  Credit must go to Flynn Riley 

(Year 9) for raising the most money totaling $300.00,  Logan 

Careri (Year 7) who raised $228.00 and Jordan Harahap 

(Year 7) with $220.00.   

 

A special mention to Francesco Gargaro (Year 8) who 

raised $150 and he knew he was unable to be present on 

the day!  

 

We learnt that a small sacrifice and effort can make a large 

difference to people who need it most. 

 

Thanks to Mr Edwards for keeping time and Mr Simpson for 

running with us.  

  

Marcus Restifo-Olivera 

B16 

Working together for a 
good cause 
 

 

 

 

Parade College and Catholic Ladies College faced off in a 

charity netball game in Eltham on Friday 3 May to raise 

funds and awareness for breast cancer research. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The afternoon was very successful with the game being 

played in great spirit amongst the Year 12 students.  We 

hope to continue this very important annual fundraising 

partnership with both Catholic schools into 2020. 

 

Mr Jacob Williams 

Hughes Upper House Leader 



 

ACC Athletics Champions Division 1 2019 

Congratulations to all of our athletes and coaches - it’s a threepeat! 



 



 

Parade College is reigniting the Duke of Edinburgh Award! 
 

 

 

 

 

The Duke of Edinburgh's Award is an internationally recognised youth program founded in the United Kingdom in 1956 and 

introduced into Australia in the early 1960s.  The Award encourages and recognises adolescents and young adults, aged 14 to 

25, in completing a series of voluntary self-improvement programs which foster personal discovery, growth, resilience, 

perseverance, responsibility and service to the community. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The award framework is structured around three levels: Bronze, Silver and Gold. Each of these levels has a mandated time 

commitment, with the Bronze being a lesser time commitment than Silver, with Gold having the most. The requirements for 

achieving each of these awards requires a commitment to four main categories. These being:- 

  

• Service – to develop and encourage a sense of community spirit and responsibility to others. 

• Physical Recreation - to encourage participation in physical recreation and improvement in physical fitness and 

performance. 

• Skill - To encourage the development of personal interests and practical skills. 

• Adventurous Journey - To encourage a spirit of adventure and discovery. 

• Residential Project (for Gold Award only) – A shared purposeful activity away from the participant’s place of residence in 

the company of others who are not their usual companions. (More information on the program: https://dukeofed.com.au/

about-the-award/the-award/)  

 

Achievement of the award is an excellent addition to your son's resume and significantly increases his future employment 

prospects. Further, achievement of the award satisfies the community engagement conditions of the early admission program 

'ASPIRE' at La Trobe University (See:http://latrobe.custhelp.com/app/answers/detail/a_id/929/related/1).  

 

If you are interested in hearing more about the program, an information evening is being held at the Bundoora Campus on 

Monday 13 May at 7.00pm. To register for the meeting, please email Lucas Zugaro: Lucas.Zugaro@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Lucas Zugaro 

Community Action 

https://dukeofed.com.au/about-the-award/the-award/
https://dukeofed.com.au/about-the-award/the-award/
http://latrobe.custhelp.com/app/answers/detail/a_id/929/related/1
mailto:Lucas.Zugaro@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

Ministry at Preston  
 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 was busy at Preston Campus, with numerous fundraising 

events held to raise money for MacKillop Family Services.  As a 

campus, we raised over $1700, of which Mr Herran and T10 

raised $666.  Mr Pileggi’s T21 raised $360, resulting in him 

shaving his head!  The House Committee already have a number 

of ideas in the pipeline to keep the fundraising momentum up in 

Term 2.  

 

The collection of bread tags to donate to ‘Bread Tags for 

Wheelchairs’ will continue this term.  Hughes House is currently in 

the lead, with over 1500 bread tags collected.  Recycling the 

bread tags not only keeps them out of landfill, but also goes 

towards a great cause.  Bread tags can be brought to Preston 

Reception, where they will be counted for House points before 

donation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We rounded off Term 1 with Lent Mass and were joined by the 

students from Sacred Heart Primary School.  We had a number of 

student volunteers who read and participated, making it a fitting 

way to head into the Easter break.  We will be attending mass this 

term on Friday 28 June to commemorate Reconciliation Week and 

NAIDOC Week. Family members are welcome to attend.   

The recognition of Reconciliation Week will coincide with the 

Year 7s joining the Year 5s and Year 6s from Sacred Heart 

Primary School in a lesson about Reconciliation.  

 

On Friday 3 May we celebrated Edmund Rice Feast Day. 

There was great energy among the students, who enjoyed 

House activities, a variety of delicious food and a Liturgy. 

Many students volunteered to read and facilitate the Liturgy.  

Mr Daniel Mahony also spoke about his awesome 

experiences attending Edmund Rice Camps.   

 

If you are interested in learning more about Edmund Rice 

Camps, head to http://www.edmundricecamps.org/.  

 

Ms Sarah Melenhorst 

Ministry Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Delivery of Messages and 
Unplanned Departure of 

Students 
 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 
timely delivery of messages and/or personal 
items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 
made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 
guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 
requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 
minutes.  Please ensure you allow sufficient 

time prior to the appointment. 

http://www.edmundricecamps.org/


 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 ACC Sport Photos 

The Parade ACC Sports Team photos for Term 1 sports will 

be developed from the students’ individual portrait photo 

taken at the beginning of the year.  

 

To ensure all students who represent the College in a 

specific team are truly acknowledged, students are asked to 

check team lists which are posted on the Sports 

Noticeboard above the Senior Canteen (Bundoora Campus) 

and on the Sports Noticeboard (Preston Campus). 

 

If a student represented a team, but their name is not 

included on the team list, then they must see Mr Gaut 

(Bundoora) or Mr Watson (Preston) by Friday 17 May. 

 

Teams posted are as follows: 

 

Senior Cricket, Volleyball and Tennis 

Parade ACC Swimming and Athletic Teams 

Lawn Bowls Team 

 

ACC Badminton Championships 

The ACC Badminton Championships will be held at MSAC 

on the following days: 

 

Junior (Years’ 7 and 8)  

Thursday 30 May 

Intermediate (Years’ 9 & 10)  

Tuesday 21 May  

Senior (Years’ 11 & 12)  

Wednesday 22 May  

 

Trials have already commenced with the final selection 

dates as follows –  

 

Junior  

Thursday 16 May 

Intermediate 

Tuesday 14 May 

Senior 

Monday 13 May 

All of the above trials are held in the Atrium commencing at 

3.30pm and conclude at 4.45pm. 

 

Prior to these trials, students can attend practice sessions in 

the Atrium at lunchtime on a Tuesday and Thursday prior to 

the final selection trials. 

 

Skill Development Sessions 

Skill development training sessions will be held for both 

Football and Soccer after school from 3.30pm to 4.30pm. 

These sessions were initially designed for students who 

weren’t selected on a Parade ACC Football or Soccer 

Team, however, there now available to all students who 

would like to improve their skills.  Training sessions will be 

held as follows: 

 

AFL: Monday 20 May, 27 May, and 3 June 

Soccer: Tuesday 4 June, Monday 17 June and 24 June 

 

Clay Target Shooting Championships 

The Yarra Valley Schoolboys Clay Target Championships 

were held at the Melbourne Clay Target Club on Thursday 2 

May.  Nine Parade students were involved and all 

performed extremely well.   

 

Congratulations to Samuel Russo (Year 10, T07) who 

finished second in the Senior Boys Division.  

 

Thankyou to all the parents who attended and also to Mr 

Callanan, Mr Rylah, and Mr Glatzel who supported the boys 

at the event. 

 

Mr Phillip Gaut 

Director of High Performance Sport 



 

Nash Learning Centre 
 

 

 

 

 

Parade Escape Room Challenge 

Escape rooms are a form of immersive entertainment in 

which participants are placed in a room - real or imaginary, 

and are set the task of escaping by moving through a series 

of puzzles and challenges.  The puzzles in the games are 

designed to challenge players in different fields of 

knowledge and problem-solving skills. 

 

Students participating in this challenge will be tasked with 

designing and constructing a puzzle that will form part of an 

escape room challenge.  Participants must work to ensure 

that the puzzle meets the required specifications as well as 

fit into a pre-determined narrative.  Throughout this process 

they will be required to work collaboratively as a team, think 

creatively, and use their problem-solving skills in order to 

create their puzzle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Developed and distributed to local schools by the Banyule-

Nillumbik Tech School, the escape room challenge will 

focus on engaging students in the design and construction 

of a STEM puzzle that will be exhibited as part of a wider 

experience. During exhibition the club will encourage other 

students, teachers and parents to take part in the escape 

room that the club has created. 

 

Students meet every Thursday in the Innovation Lab of the 

Nash Learning Centre at lunchtime, and all students are 

welcome to join at any time. 

 

Mr Dante Gabriele 

Director of Programs NLC 

 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

POP Mega Raffle 

Raffle ticket sales have already commenced!! 

 
Click here to purchase raffle tickets  

https://www.rafflelink.com.au/pop_mega_raffle_2019  

 

Term 2 Events 

College Musical 17,18,23,24,25 May 

Year 7 Parent Dinner 30 May 

 

Parent helpers are needed to assist with the kiosk at the 

College Musical for the following tasks: 

 

• Pre-Show 6.30pm-7.30pm (includes set up) 

• Intermission 9.00pm 

 

Working at the Musical is a great way of showing your 

support for the cast and crew.  If you are able to help for an 

hour on any of the musical nights, please email 

pop@parade.vic.edu.au  

Term 2 and Term 3 POP Meeting Dates 

Please mark your calendars and come and join us at one or 

all of the following meetings: 

 

8 May 

12 June 

17 July 

14 August 

11 September 

 

May POP Meeting 

The next meeting is being held tonight, 8 May, in the 

Boardroom at Bundoora, commencing at 7.30pm. 

 

An invitation is extended to the Parade community, parents 

and guardians, to join us - everyone is welcome. 

 

Jeff Warke  

President Parents of Parade 

0409 174 208 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

https://www.rafflelink.com.au/pop_mega_raffle_2019
https://www.rafflelink.com.au/pop_mega_raffle_2019


 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

College Community turns out for Madden/Bedford 

Match 

A healthy cross/section of the College community has 

frequented the Frank Mount Social Room for a Luncheon 

preceding the much-anticipated Madden/Bedford Shield 

match between turned Parade and St Bernard's on the 

Garvey Oval. 

 

 

In the house was the great Peter Bedford himself - the 1970 

Brownlow Medallist seen here presenting the Shield to the 

victorious St Bernard's captain Ned Gentile post-match - 

together with were fellow Old Paradians Gary Honey (Silver 

Medallist in the long jump at the 1984 Los Angeles 

Olympiad) and Adam Dale (the former Test and One-Day 

cricketer). 

 

Also present was Old Paradians’ Association President 

Lewis Derrico; College Acting Principal Andy Kuppe; staff 

members Jim Seymour and Kieren Prowse, and Leader-

ship's Mark Aiello, Mick Callanan, Regina Rowan, Geoff 

Caulfield, Jenine Fogarty, Kylie Kuppe, Doreen Cutajar, 

Sally Ryan and Paul Harris. 

 

John Booth, the Old Paradians’ Football Club A Section 

Premiership captain of 1962 and ’63, and A-Section Prem-

iership coach of 1966, ’67 and ’68, was amongst those 

lunching, together with members of Parade’s 1st XVIII ACC 

Premiership teams of 1962, ’64 and ’67 teams through to 

Parade’s last Premiership team of 2009 (pictured), and for-

mer coaches. 

 

Full report, go to www.oldparadians.com.au 

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Event 
OPA Luncheon 

Wednesday 12 June 
 

12.00pm Pre-Luncheon Drinks  
12.30pm Seated for Meal  

 
RACV City Club  

501 Bourke Street, Melbourne  
 

$42.00 Main Meal and Guest Speaker  
( inc luding GST)  

 
www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-

events/2019-06-12-opa-luncheon?
view=register  

http://www.oldparadians.com.au


 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

8 May * Open Badminton Tournament 

 * Senior Sport Round 3 

 * Cosi Performance 

 * Musical Rehearsal 

 * POP Meeting, Boardroom 

9 May * Family School Tour Bundoora 

 * Junior Badminton Tournament 

 * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * DAV Junior Public Speaking 

Competition 

11 May * Musical Rehearsal: Full Dress Run 

12 May * Mothers Day 

13 May * AIME Program Day 

 * Year 12 VCAL Visit to Year 9 and 10 

Bundoora Classes 

 * Musical Rehearsal 

14-16 May * NAPLAN Testing Years 7 & 9 

14 May * Year 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 

 * Homework Club 

 * Musical Rehearsal: Primary School 

Show 

 * Year 7 Mother & Son Evening 

15 May * Ministry Retreat #7 

 * ACC Senior Sport 

 * Homework Club 

16 May * Ministry Retreat #7 

 * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * Musical Rehearsal: Dress Run 

17 May * Year 10 Exams Assembly 

 * Year 11 Assembly & Exam Study 

Habits 

 * Year 8 Exam Preparation 

 * Year 9 Assembly ERPP & Exams 

 * The Addams Family Opening Night 

(Performance 1) 

18 May * Saturday Detention 

 * The Addams Family Performance 2 

20 May * Open Golf Tournament 

21 May * ACC Intermediate Badminton 

Tournament 

 * Man Cave Parent Information Evening 

 * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Year 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 

 * Homework Club 

22 May * Senior Sport 

 * Staff PD Day - Student Free Day 

23 May * Musical Rehearsal 

 * Sport Academy SBAT Program 

 * Years 7/8 Sport 

 * Strategic Committee Meeting 

 * The Addams Family Performance 3 

24 May * Bodkin Celebration Day 

 * Family School Tour Preston 

 * Hughes House Mass 

 * The Addams Family Performance 4 

25 May * The Addams Family Closing Night 

26 May-2 June * National Reconciliation Week 

26 May * National Sorry Day 

27 May * Golf Vic State Schools Final  

 * Year 8 Exam Revision 

 * St Ignatius Student Visit 

28 May * Year 8 & 10 Exam Revision 

 * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Year 12 Sport Academy Industry 

Mentorship Program 



 


